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RIVERTON CITY COUNCIL 
Minutes of the 

Regular Council Meeting 

Held November 1, 2016 

7:00 PM 

 

The regular meeting of the Riverton City Council was held on the above date and time, duly convened by Mayor John L. Baker at 7:00 

p.m.  City Council Members present were Martin Cannan, Lee Martinez, Kyle Larson, Sean Peterson and Holly Jibben. Council 

Member Cannan led the Pledge of Allegiance and Mayor Baker conducted the invocation.  

 

Roll call was conducted. Mayor Baker declared a quorum of the Council. Council Member Larson moved, seconded by Council 

Member Peterson to excuse Council Member Mike Bailey from tonight’s meeting. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

City Staff present: City Administrator Steven M. Weaver, Public Works Director Kyle J. Butterfield, Community Development 

Director Sandy Luers, Chief of Police Mike Broadhead, and City Secretary Megan Sims. 

 

Approval of the Agenda – Council Member Martinez moved, seconded by Council Member Jibben to approve the agenda as 

presented. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Communication from the Floor/Response to Citizen’s Comments – Former Mayor Ron Warpness approached the council 

regarding the 1% Optional Tax Fund. Mr. Warpness encouraged citizens to vote in favor of the 1% Tax for improved infrastructure 

throughout Fremont County. Rev. Lloyd Eckstein informed the community that the Riverton Community Food Bank will not be 

distributing turkeys this year at Safeway. 

 

Consent Agenda – City Secretary Megan Sims read the consent agenda items by title only: Approval of the Minutes – October 18, 

2016 Regular Council Meeting; Approval of the Minutes – November 1, 2016 Finance Committee Meeting; and Approval of the 

Finance Committee Recommendations – November 1, 2016. Council Member Martinez moved, seconded by Council Member 

Peterson for the approval of the consent agenda as presented. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Volunteers of America, Center of Hope, Quarterly Report – Shelly Mbona, Program Director for Volunteers of America Center of 

Hope, reported to the Council the updates from the 1
st
 Quarter and the progress they are making in the community. 

 

Public Hearing and Consideration of Ordinance No. 16-005, 1
st
 Reading: Rezone Tract A & B, Cambridge Village Subdivision, 

Petitioner – Seth Johnson – Community Development Director Sandy Luers reported to the council of Seth Johnson petitioning to 

have the zoning of Tract A & B, Cambridge Village Subdivision changed from Residential “PUD” Planned Unit Development to 

Residential “R-A”.  City Secretary Megan Sims read Ordinance No. 16-005 by title only.  Council Member Larson moved, seconded 

by Council Member Peterson to open the public hearing.  Motion passed unanimously.  There being no one to speak, Council Member 

Martinez moved, seconded by Council Member Larson to close the public hearing.  Motion passed unanimously.  Council Member 

Peterson moved, seconded by Council Member Larson to approve Ordinance No. 16-005 on first reading.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Residential Zoning Use Changes Discussion – Community Development Director Sandy Luers reported on proposed residential 

zoning use changes. It was the consensuses of the Council to have staff draft an ordinance with changes to the use of each zone. No 

action was taken. 

 

Council Committee Reports & Council Members’ Roundtable – Council Member Cannan reminded the community of the 

Veteran’s Day Breakfast on November 11, 2016, the Marine Core Ball on November 12, 2016, and Santa will be present on 

November 12, 2016 for a PAWS fundraiser. Council Member Peterson reported on the status of the matching grant for the Riverton 

Wyoming Splash Pad Group and the Christian Food Bank will be distributing turkeys at Safeway this year.  

 

City Administrator’s Report – City Administrator Steven Weaver reported the recycling drop off locations were removed and 

residents may sign up for curbside recycling or drop off recycling at the Bale Station on Smith Road. 

 

Mayor’s Comments – Mayor John L. Baker thanks the Volunteers of America for their hard work on the Empty Bowl event and 

stated that it was a success.  

 

Adjourn – There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, Council Member Larson moved, seconded by 

Council Member Martinez to adjourn the Regular Council Meeting at 8:37 p.m.  Motion passed unanimously.   

 

CITY OF RIVERTON, WYOMING  
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